Select Board Minutes June 21, 2021

The meeting convened at 6:00 PM. Those present were Select Board members Dudek and Kinney, Police Chief Joe Mahoney, Road Agent Jon Champagne, Bookkeeper Elita Reed, Town Administrator Marjorie Roy, members of the public Donna Duclos and Jeff Dickinson.

Chief Mahoney presented the Board with copies of three proposed ordinances: Traffic and Vehicles Ordinance, Deposit of Materials, and Limitation on Weight Ordinance. There was discussion about fines for all three ordinances and the Board set and adopted fees for each ordinance. The Board then formally adopted all three ordinances.

## ROAD AGENT'S REPORT-Jon Champagne

The top of Beech Hill Road has been posted with signs: Class VI Road Closed to Motorized Vehicles. The road will remain closed until it is repaired by logger Chris Caron as agreed.

Beach House will be opened immediately. The season's supply of soap and paper products will be stored on site under lock and key.

Calcium Chloride has been applied to most of the gravel roads and residents have expressed their satisfaction. There are still two pallets of dry calcium chloride left. This can be used on dusty roads if necessary or it can be used as a melting agent in the winter.

The new mower has been repaired by All-In-All Small Engines. The work was under warranty.

The Road Agent, Select Board and Town Administrator will meet with Dan Mori at his Morrill Hill Road property on Monday, June  $28^{th}$  at 6:00 to review the water issue caused by the drainage issue from the town road.

Jon stated that ash trees are becoming a problem and many need to be taken down.

Town Administrator will contact Hoyle Tanner for repair costs needed on the Keniston Bridge.

Andover Youth Baseball did a wonderful job of cleaning up the beach at Chaffee Park. The work was exceptionally well done. The Board voted to donate \$250 to Andover Youth Baseball as a thank you.

Marj is working on the application for Local Fiscal Recovery Fund Program. This program the State will receive a total of \$112 million in Local Fiscal Recovery Funds to distribute to New Hampshire non-metropolitan cities and towns, this includes all NH municipalities except for Dover, Manchester, Nashua, Portsmouth and Rochester-these five cities receive separate FRF allocations directly from U.S. Treasury as metropolitan cities.

According to the U.S. Treasury, the Coronavirus State and Local Fiscal Recovery Funds provide eligible local governments with a substantial infusion of resources to meet pandemic response

Select Board Minutes June 21, 2021

needs and rebuild a stronger, and more equitable economy as the country recovers. The funds may be used to:

- Support public health expenditures, by, for example, funding COVID-19 mitigation efforts, medical expenses, behavioral healthcare and certain public health and safety staff
- Address negative economic impacts caused by the public health emergency, including economic harms to workers, households, small businesses, impacted industries and the public sector
- Replace lost public sector revenue, using this funding to provide government services to the extent of the reduction in revenue
- Provide premium pay for essential workers, offering additional support to those who have and will bear the greatest health risks because of their service in critical infrastructure sectors
- Invest in water, sewer, and broadband infrastructure, making necessary investments to improve access to clean drinking water, support vital wastewater and stormwater infrastructure, and to expand access to broadband internet

As with any Federal funding, the application is complex. The deadline for application is August 18, 2021.

Respectfully submitted,

Marjorie M. Roy Town Administrator